MINUTES
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MARCH 24, 2016

The meeting was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 7:30 p.m.  Members present were Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron and Bruce Fletcher.

Appeal of Edmond Piecewicz re 51 Crescent Street – The purpose of the meeting was to finalize the decision related to the appeal of Mr. Piecewicz concerning the Bolinsky/AMS business being operated from 51 Crescent Street.  The hearing was closed on February 22nd.  The decision drafted by Mr. Tarnuzzer had been forwarded to Town Counsel for review and comment.  The Board members were in agreement with the final version. 
The matter of signature on the decision was discussed.  The vote of the members taken at the March 3rd meeting failed to reach the requirement of four to one to uphold the Building Commissioner's decision that the business operation complies with Zoning Bylaw Section 3.2.1.7, "Professional office of home occupation…"  The vote was two in favor to uphold and three opposed, therefore the Commissioner's decision stands.  There were three options for signature:  Only the two in favor to sign; only the chair; or all five with separate columns for "in favor to uphold" and the other "NOT in favor".  Discussion ensued.  On motion of Ms. Shoemaker, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously that all members sign in the appropriate place on the signature page:  Tarnuzzer and Fletcher in favor; Barney, Shoemaker and Byron NOT in favor.

Discussion ensued concerning meeting minutes.  No conclusion was reached.

Adjournment – On motion of Mr. Barney, second by Ms. Shoemaker, it was voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine A. Desmond

Secretary to the Board

